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Elaine Daw
I hope you will all join me in wishing her a speedy recovery as she was recently taken ill and is in hospital at this present time.

Important request to all swimmers
Pamela would like to know how many of you swimmers will come back to the Club when we return to Eastern Leisure Centre. Please can you let her know as soon as possible either on her e-mail address or our landline telephone number which are on the “How to contact us” which is at the end of this newsletter. Thank you in anticipation.

50+ Club
October’s winners are: - £15.00- Ann Minchin and £10.00- Moya Rees
Congratulations!!

Membership fees
These were due last month. Membership is £20.00 for the year. Payment can be made to Pamela, Barrie or sent direct to our treasurer, Elaine. Or by the method below which will be of great help but please let us know that you have paid.

Bank Transfers
We live in a world of change!  We have had a communication from HSBC informing us that our account will be transferred to a Charitable Account, with the result that we shall now have to pay a monthly charge of £5 as from 1st November 2021.  In addition, an extra charge will be made for handling cash and cheques.  NOT VERY CHARITABLE! 
To this end, I encourage members to use bank transfers where ever possible.
The details of our Current Account is as follows –
HSBC				Cardiff Chameleons
Sort Code 40-16-30 		Account No. 01431285
Many thanks for your help. Elaine Daw – Treasurer.

Torquay Bowls Training Weekend
GOOD LUCK to all those attending and we hope you have an enjoyable time!

Coffee & Mince Pie* Mornings
Pamela is holding two coffee mornings for the run up to Christmas. They are both being held at St. Philip Evans Church Hall, Llanedeyrn Drive (CF23 9UL).
The first one is on Thursday 18th November from 10:30 – 12:30 and the second one is being held on Saturday 4th December again from 10:30 – 12:30. 
We will have our usual raffles, so if you can’t make the one you can go to the other one!
Entry is £3.00 and payable at the door.
*There will be other choices if you don’t like mince pies!

Swimmers & Bowlers Disco
Pamela is again arranging for the swimmers and bowlers to have a disco before Christmas. It will be held in the Cardiff Medical Centre Sports & Social Club at the Heath Hospital. Starting from 7.30pm and a buffet will be provided. 
Parking is in the multi-storey car park opposite.

Annual General Meeting
The committee met and held this on 6th October at Howells school, with 2 Club members attending. The committee have been reinstated.

Newsletter on Facebook
I was successful in putting the newsletter on our “Friends of Chameleons” Facebook page so I shall do it each month and don’t forget it will be on our website too!


	How to contact us

	Coaches
	Pamela – 029 2025 7314 / 07817 380355   pamela.bailey6@virginmedia.com

	
	Robin – 029 2021 6008

	
	Barrie – 029 2075 3038 / barriejenkins50@live.com

	Treasurer
	Elaine – 029 2076 4770 / elainemdaw@googlemail.com 

	Newsletter
	Steve – 029 2025 7314 / 07791 759360 /stephen.bailey947@ntlworld.com 
Items for the newsletter to be in 5 days prior to the end of the month.  Word attachment if on e-mail

	Other contacts
	Denise – 029 2075 2909  Ian – 2023 3065

	Club sessions

	Bowls – Cardiff Indoor  Bowls Club  - Friday 4.00 – 6.00pm 
Swimming - Howells School – Sunday 6.00-6.45pm & 6.45 – 7.30pm (Booking required)
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